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Nayland with Wissington Community Council 

 

We have found that many people in Nayland seem not to know what exactly the 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL is and what it should be doing for the local community.  There 
seems to be a misconception that it exists solely to collect and contribute funds to the 
village hall.  It does help to do this but it is there to do far more than that for the village. 

Community Councils were set up 50 years ago, to maintain the best of community life in 
rural areas.  There is one in every county in the country, except Norfolk, and the Suffolk 
Community Council is there to advise the village voluntary organisations on such things as 
village halls, playing fields, drama groups, old people’s clubs, young people’s groups, 
records of local history and, in general, to draw the village community together, through 
its various organisations.  In some cases it has the ability to offer grants. 

Nayland’s Community Council was started when the village decided that t needed a village 
hall and funds were required.  It is not the business of the community Council to be 
involved in property, so the Village hall Committee was formed to run the hall when t had 
been built. 

The community Council is made up of a representative from every voluntary organisation 
in the parish - Parish Council, British Legion (women’s and men’s branches), the W.I., the 
Church Council, the various sports clubs, Youth Club, Conservation Society, Horticultural 
Society, Village Players, Village Hall Committee, Foresters, Mothers & Toddlers, Bell 
Ringers, Scouts & Cubs, the Playgroup and Over 60s and so forth, plus any individuals who 
can offer something to the community. 

This means that everyone in the village is represented by more than one organisation.  
The President is Dr. C Gilbert, the Chairman is Norah Owen, the Hon. Treasurer is Peter 
Moore and the Hon. Secretary is Jane Fernandez.  We are at the moment looking for a Vice
-Chairman and, if possible, this, we think, should be someone who has been brought up in 
Nayland, is young and enthusiastic and is bringing up a family in the village.  The council 
meets four times a year, with the AGM on 6th May. 

We want to know what you want the Community Council to do for you in Nayland, and 
what assets in the village you want preserved.  Other Suffolk villages have asked for a 
regular News Letter about village activities, more social events bringing the community 
together, such as a quiz between local organisations, which can be developed to include 
other village tams, inter-village sports and contests, an organised welcome to newcomers, 
and old people’s lunch club, etc.  We do know that the young people in Nayland feel they 
would like somewhere to meet for music and coffee (under supervision) other than their 
weekly Youth Club meetings.  There is also concern about the future of the Church Hall. 

What are your views?  Can we have your support?   

Norah Owen, Chairman 
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